
 

Grade 5 / 6 Camp Manyung 
NEWSLETTER                                Friday,12th September 2025 

 

We hereby express our respect for the Taungurung people, who are the Traditional Owners of the land on which we are based. 

The 5/6 camp was such a great experience! The students had an amazing time taking part in activities like the 
low ropes course, flying fox, bush cooking, tree climbers, and more. It was also a fantastic opportunity for me to 
get to know many of the kids better, especially those I haven’t had the chance to teach before. The energy, 
teamwork, and laughter across the few days made it a really special time for everyone. – Miss Bennett. 
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SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER 
September 

19th  Ashleigh Desmond 

October 

24th  Jackie Knight 

31st  Elissah Dwyer-Stone 

November 

7th  Lucy Wheeler 

 

 
 

BREAKFAST CLUB —Mon, Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday 
 

September 
 

Tuesday 16th 

Division Athletics 
 

Thursday 18th 

Foundation and Grade 1 Disco—5pm to 6.30 pm 
 

Friday 19th 

2025 Foundation CSEF Autum/Winter Uniform Applications 

close—refer to flyer at the end of the newsletter 

Footy Colours Day 
 

Last day of Term 3—2.30pm finish 
 

October 
 

Monday 6th—First day of Term 4—reminder to bring a hat 
 

Wednesday 15th 

Grade 1 Melbourne Aquarium Excursion 
 

November 
 

Monday 3rd 

Curriculum Day—pupil free day 
 

Tuesday 4th 

Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
 

Friday 28th  

Grade 2 Sleepover 

2026 Foundation Enrolments NOW OPEN  
Please visit the school website for further information and to complete an Enrolment           

Enquiry    

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au   

Children must be turning five before 30th April 2026.  If you have any questions regarding   

enrolment, please do not hesitate to contact the school on 57821 268. 

 

Late Arrivals 
 

If your child arrives after 8.50am 
please ensure they go to the office 
to be signed in.  
If they are not signed in you will 
receive an SMS stating that your 
child is away. 

Facebook 

As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, 

please direct any questions/queries/concerns to 

the school directly via 

kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling the 

office on  5782 1268.368. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Birthday wishes to the following 

students who are celebrating their 

birthday this coming week: 
 

Kayley S, Tylah A, Hope S, Logan B, Benjamin K, Amelia P 

and Cody K. 

Drink Bottles 

Reminder all students 
need to bring a  

drink bottle to school.  

2025 School Term Dates 
Term 3: 21st July to 19th September 

Term 4: 6th October to 19th December 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES  

As term 3 is here and in with the  

wet weather and winter, could you 

please make sure all students have 

a change of clothes in their bags. 

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au


 

 

 Mr Nicolaides 

Principal’s Message  

 

Dear Kilmore Primary School Community, 

 

What a fantastic day we had at Kilmore Primary School hosting our interschool basketball competition  for our 

Year 5 and 6 students.  The atmosphere on site was electric, with students demonstrating skill, teamwork, and 

sportsmanship throughout the day.  A huge congratulations to all who participated—you represented our 

school with pride, and it was wonderful to welcome neighbouring schools to our campus for such a positive 

event. 
 

Over the past few weeks our staff have been engaging in our professional learning focus on revisiting the State 

Wide Positive Behaviour Support (SWPBS) framework.  This important work ensure that we are consistent 

across classrooms and the yard in how we respond to behaviours, celebrate positive choices, and maintain a 

safe, respectful, and supportive environment for all students.  I am grateful to our staff for their commitment 

to embedding these practices into daily routines and ensuring our values of Kind, Proud, Safe are visible in all 

aspects of school life. 
 

I would also like to share with the community that we are currently in the process of expanding our leadership 

team. We have advertised two significant positions—a Leading Teacher for Wellbeing and Engagement and an 

Assistant Principal.  Interviews for these roles will take place next week, and I look forward to welcoming 

additional leadership capacity to support our school’s growth and strategic direction. 
 

Over the past month we have unfortunately not been able to hold our usual whole school assemblies due to an 

increase in disruptions, staff absences, and a number of school events.   We understand that assemblies are an 

important opportunity for our community to come together, celebrate achievements, and share in our school 

culture. 
 

I am very pleased to let you know that our Term 4 Assembly Roster has now been finalised.  We will begin with 

an onsite assembly on the first Friday back of Term 4, and from there assemblies will run on a fortnightly basis, 

rotating between onsite and online formats.  This approach will allow us to maintain regularity while balancing 

the busy nature of the term ahead.   
 

We look forward to welcoming families back to assemblies and continuing to celebrate the wonderful learning 

and achievement of our students. 
 

Finaly, a reminder that Term 3 will conclude next Friday with an early finish at 2.30pm.  Please ensure your 

arrangements are in place for the earlier pick-up time. 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support of our students, staff and community.  It is a privilege to lead Kilmore 

Primary School and celebrate the achievements and progress we continue to make together. 
 

Warm regards 

  

Michael Nicolaides  

Principal 

Kilmore Primary School 



 

 

Community Kindness 

Students and staff have been focussing on “Community Kindness” where we   
celebrate random acts of kindness. 

 

These are some examples of what students have said: 

• I help my sister with her learning at home. 

• I help my mum with the chores, like vacuuming. 

• I help my family make dinner. 

• I made my mum a cup of tea when she didn’t ask. 

• I bought my netball friends a zappo. 

• I shared my beyblades. 

• I gave my friend a spare pencil 

• I ate my dinner even though I didn’t like it, because my mum made it. 

 



 

Thank you to Smile Squad for their generous delivery of drink bottles.                          
Every student will receive a drink bottle which includes toothpaste and a toothbrush.   

We look forward to having the Dental Van visit our school in 2026. 
 

Congratulations to            

Miss Emily Edwards and 

partner William on the safe 

arrival of their gorgeous 

daughter  

              Sophie                             

born on 29/08/2025 



 

Wellbeing  

 
Mon, Tues, Wed & Thurs  

Details: 

Days: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 

• Time: 8:20am - 8:45am 

• Location: Stadium (Kilmore-Lancefield will open at 8:20am).  

Managed by KPS staff, Breakfast Club offers a selection of cereals and toast for students to enjoy. This program 

not only provides a nutritious start to the day but also encourages autonomy and enhances social skills. 

Breakfast Club is a student-only space designed to foster the development of these important skills. 

We kindly remind all families that students should not enter the school grounds before the Breakfast Club 

gate opens at 8:20am. We are not in a position to supervise or support students before this time, and your 

support is greatly appreciated. 

Students attending Breakfast Club must enter via the Lancefield Road gate at 8:150am. Once inside, they are 

expected to remain in Breakfast Club until 8:30am, when yard supervision begins. This is to ensure the safety 

and wellbeing of all students. 

If your child is not attending Breakfast Club, they must wait outside the gate until a school staff member 

welcomes them in at 8:30am. 

During Breakfast Club, we are unable to provide one-on-one support. It is the responsibility of Parents and 

Carers to ensure their child enters and settles into Breakfast Club safely.  

Thank you for your understanding and ongoing support in helping us maintain a safe and supportive 

environment for all students. 

If any parents or carers are interested in helping at Breakfast Club, please send an expression of interest 

to Richie.Boyer@education.vic.gov.au 

Breakfast Club Term 3 

mailto:Richie.Boyer@education.vic.gov.au








 

 

TeamKids have another amazing  

SPRING Holiday Program 

planned! 

 

 Learn new skills and make new friends 

 Qualified and REMARKABLE Educators 

 Digital detox with our no screens policy 

 Delicious and nutritious morning and         

afternoon snacks. 

 CCS– approved care 


